
AERONAUTICAL CHARTING MEETING 
Instrument Procedures Group 

Meeting – April 23, 2019 

RECOMMENDATION DOCUMENT 

FAA Control # ACF-IPG RD 19-01-342 

Subject: Charting “NA WHEN LOCAL WEATHER NOT AVAILABLE” for Alternate 
Minimums 

Background/Discussion: 
When alternate minimums are approved for a procedure, FAA Order 8260.19 currently has a 
requirement to chart the note “NA WHEN LOCAL WEATHER NOT AVAILABLE” if the 
procedure has a backup altimeter source (regardless if charted, or documented as a 
contingency on FAA Form 8260-9). 

This note appears to be relative to rules in 14 CFR Part 97.169 IFR Alternate Airport Weather 
Minima, which provide ceiling and visibility requirements when selecting alternate 
airport/procedures during flight planning. 

It should be noted that the CFR requirement is intended for all procedures with approved 
alternate minimums, not just the ones with a backup altimeter source. Presumably, the intent of 
the note is to serve as a reminder to pilots that if the primary altimeter is not available, use of the 
backup altimeter does not provide relief of the ceiling and visibility requirement when selecting 
an alternate airport during flight planning. 

While this seems reasonable to a certain degree, there are unintended consequences. 

1. This note immediately causes the Alternate Minima approval to be non-standard, thus the
“NA WHEN LOCAL WEATHER NOT AVAILABLE” note is inserted into the TPP Alternate Mins
page. By itself, this would not be an issue, however ALL non-standard alternate minimums
and notes are consolidated in TPP. The resulting effect is that some airports will have this
note, and others will not. This situation has led to pilots concluding that the airports and/or
procedures that do not have this note are exempt from the ceiling & visibility requirement when
selecting the airport as an alternate.

Excerpt from Askacfi.com: 

The way I read it, you can use the ILS, LOC, VOR/DME approaches for alternate minimum planning 
even WITHOUT local weather being available. 

Here’s the airport that was being considered: 

Only the RNAV procedures have 
the LOCAL WEATHER 
requirement; therefore, this pilot 
concluded that ceiling and 
visibility was not required for 
alternate planning, which is not 
in compliance with 97.169. 

http://www.askacfi.com/4922/alternate-airport-requirements.htm


2. When all airports and procedures with non-standard minimums are consolidated into a single
product, this may lead to reasonable conclusions that are unintended.

3. RNAV (RNP) procedures will never have a backup altimeter, and therefore will never have 
the “NA WHEN LOCAL WEATHER NOT AVAILABLE” note. This may lead to a reasonable 
conclusion that the RNP procedures are available for alternate purposes, regardless of ceiling & 
visibility availability.

Recommendations:   
There are several options to resolve this issue. 

OPTION 1: 
Do not require the “NA WHEN LOCAL WEATHER NOT AVAILABLE” chart note and instead 
treat this as a pilot education opportunity with updates to AIM/IPH, etc. explaining that ceiling 
and visibility requirements per 97.169 are ALWAYS in effect for alternate airport/procedure 
selection, regardless of chart notes, backup altimeter circumstances, etc. 

OPTION 2: 
Require the “NA WHEN LOCAL WEATHER NOT AVAILABLE” chart note on all procedures with 
approved alternate minimums. 

Note: This option effectively makes ALL alternate minimums non-standard. This would also 
require superfluous addition of literally every single airport and procedure in the inventory 
approved for alternate minimums. 



OPTION 3: 
Do not require the “NA WHEN LOCAL WEATHER NOT AVAILABLE” chart note and instead 
reinforce the ceiling & visibility requirement via use of a general note on the Alternate Mins 
page: 

Comments:  None. 

Submitted by: Tony Lawson 
Organization: FAA, Aeronautical Information Services (AJV-A160) 
Phone:  (405) 954-2788
E-mail: tony.r.lawson@faa.gov
Date: 04/05/2019

mailto:tony.r.lawson@faa.gov


Initial Discussion Meeting 19-01: John Bordy, Flight Procedures and Airspace Group, briefed 
the issue directly from the slide: discussing the issue for Tony Lawson, AJV-A, who was not in 
attendance. The current practice of annotating certain alternate minimums as “NA when local 
weather not available” is inconsistent. John Bordy indicated part of the reason for the 
inconsistency is due to an error in the Order 8260.19, whereby the determination on when the 
annotation was required pointed to an incorrect paragraph; this will be corrected in Order 
8260.19I. John Bordy asked all attendees to review the recommendation, and to provide 
feedback to Tony Lawson via e-mail. Valerie Watson, AJV-A, said charting would prefer a 
combination of options one and three, which is AIM guidance/education, plus the general 
statement in the Terminal Procedure Publication (as opposed to each set of minimums). Lev 
Prichard, APA, added that “local weather” isn’t clearly defined. Additional discussion followed 
as to what type of forecast could be used when selecting an alternate (e.g., TAF, area forecast). 
John Bordy stated these issues will be researched and addressed as part of this issues. Rune 
Duke, AOPA, said this issue (as pertaining to Part 135 operators in Alaska) was mentioned as 
part of the recent reauthorization; John Bordy will review the reauthorization language for any 
pertinent information. 

Action Items: 
• John Bordy requests all review the issue, proposed options, and provide feedback to 

Tony Lawson via e-mail.
• John Bordy will work with the Flight Operations Group to determine local weather 

requirements for selecting alternate airports. 

Status:  Item open. 

Meeting 19-02: John Bordy, FAA Flight Procedures and Airspace Group, briefed the issue 
summary and current status from the slide. John fixed an incorrect reference in Order 8260.19I 
indicating certain chart notes were required. In addition, the Flight Procedures and Airspace 
Group started to look in May at any possible changes for alternate minimums requirements, with 
little subsequent activity. The intent is to reengage on these discussions. John again asked the 
group to review the topic and provide feedback to Tony Lawson, FAA/AJV-533, since he has 
not received any comments. Valerie Watson, FAA/AJV-A25 asked if this issue applies to every 
airport, and John discussed how the incorrect note mentioned above led to confusion about 
terminal procedures publication entries regarding procedure NA when local weather unavailable. 
Flight Procedures and Airspace Group will work with John Blair, FAA Flight Operations Group, 
on the issue and will report any determinations reached at ACM 20-01. Lev Prichard, Allied 
Pilots Association, asked if there was progress in defining local weather, and John said that was 
part of the May meeting and further internal discussion was needed. Defining weather 
requirements will be part of these discussions, including what is driving non-standard alternate 
minimums. Lev and Rich Boll, NBAA, both pointed out local weather, if not clearly defined, 
could be assumed to be any number of sources, given the multiple data sources available to pilots 
in the modern era. It was also noted that the true need of local weather is unknown or unclear; it 
could be altimeter setting source and/or ceiling and visibility information. John noted procedure 
design drives non-standard alternate minimum requirements, often by circling minimums. John 
Bordy requested that if anyone was interested in joining in the discussion to resolve this issue, 
they should contact him. 



Action Items: 
• FAA Flight Procedures and Airspace Group will research with the Flight Operations 

Group regarding alternate weather requirements, and possible policy changes.
• FAA Flight Procedures and Airspace Group will brief the results of those discussions at 

the next meeting. 
Status: Item open. 

Meeting 20-02: Jeff Rawdon, FAA Flight Procedures and Airspace Group, briefed the issue 
summary and current status from the slide. The issue has not yet been worked, but will remain 
open and actions remain the same. 

Action Items: 
• Flight Procedures and Airspace Group will research with the Flight Operations Group 

regarding alternate weather requirements, and possible policy changes.
• Flight Procedures and Airspace Group will brief the results of those discussions at the 

next meeting. 
Status: Item open. 
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2. When all airports and procedures with non-standard minimums are consolidated into a single 
product, this may lead to reasonable conclusions that are unintended. 
 


 
3. RNAV (RNP) procedures will never have a backup altimeter, and therefore will never have 
the “NA WHEN LOCAL WEATHER NOT AVAILABLE” note. This may lead to a reasonable 
conclusion that the RNP procedures are available for alternate purposes, regardless of ceiling & 
visibility availability. 
 
Recommendations:   
There are several options to resolve this issue. 
 
OPTION 1: 
Do not require the “NA WHEN LOCAL WEATHER NOT AVAILABLE” chart note and instead 
treat this as a pilot education opportunity with updates to AIM/IPH, etc. explaining that ceiling 
and visibility requirements per 97.169 are ALWAYS in effect for alternate airport/procedure 
selection, regardless of chart notes, backup altimeter circumstances, etc. 
 
OPTION 2: 
Require the “NA WHEN LOCAL WEATHER NOT AVAILABLE” chart note on all procedures with 
approved alternate minimums. 
 
Note: this option effectively makes ALL alternate minimums non-standard. This would also 
require superfluous addition of literally every single airport and procedure in the inventory 
approved for alternate minimums. 
 
 







OPTION 3: 
Do not require the “NA WHEN LOCAL WEATHER NOT AVAILABLE” chart note and instead 
reinforce the ceiling & visibility requirement via use of a general note on the Alternate Mins 
page: 
 


 
 
 
Comments:  None. 
 
 
Submitted by: Tony Lawson 
Organization: FAA, Aeronautical Information Services (AJV-A160) 
Phone:  (405) 954-2788 
E-mail:  tony.r.lawson@faa.gov  
Date:  04/05/2019 
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Summary: Policy within Order 8260.19 for charting of note, “NA When 
Local Weather Not Available” has led to inconsistent charting within the 
Terminal Procedures Publication (TPP). Recommendation is to add this 
note for all procedures with alternate minimums, or to add one general 
note to the TPP that applies to all procedures with alternate minimums, or 
to not chart a note (rely on education instead).


Current Status:  
• Correction made to draft Order 8260.19I to refer to correct paragraph when 


determining need to chart the note.


Actions:
• ACM attendees review issue and provide feedback to Tony Lawson.  
• Flight Procedures and Airspace Group research alternate airport 


requirements to determine if additional policy changes are needed. 


19-01-342 Charting “NA When Local Weather Not Available” for 
Alternate Airports



Presenter

Presentation Notes

7910.5D.    Last issued Dec 2016.  Revised formatting, updated audience, increased time to prepare minutes from 30 days to 45 days. Updated distribution list, history of ACF, and related publications. 

8260.3C.    8260.3D in external coordination which closes end of this month. Primary change amends ILS final and missed criteria to mimic LPV criteria. Changes include clarification related to decel calculations for STARS,   added requirement to add an altitude restriction to any fix that has a speed restriction.  Revised requirements related to the evaluation of precipitous terrain (for other than approach procedures).  Added exceptions to the 1 SM rule if no parallel taxiway. Added language to support the “Established  on RNP/PBN” concept for simultaneous operations. 

8260.15E.    Last issued February 2007.  No immediate changes planned.

8260.19H.    Issued July 2017.  Increased magnetic variation tolerance for VORs from 3 degrees to 5 degrees.  Removed almost all IFP NOTAM policy since it’s been incorporated into Order 7930.2, Notices to Airmen.  Revised PBN requirements notes to support charting of PBN requirements box.  Next edition draft just starting; estimate publication 9 to 12 months.  

8260.26F.    Change 1 issued May 2017 to correct some dates in the timetable.

8260.32E.    Last issued September 2011.  No changes planned.

8260.42B.    Change 1 issued November 2012.

8260.46F.    Last issued December 2015.  New version should be out for external coordination in 60 days. New version removes all references to ARINC, removes references to turboprop and turbojet, added examples of speed notes to encourage standardization, clarifies Top Altitude requirements, removes requirement to document detailed list of takeoff obstacles from Form 8260-15B for SIDS, and insteads refers to Form 8260-15A for takeoff obstacle information. Adds requirement to always document Takeoff Obstacles on form 8260-15A, even when a graphic ODP exists.    

8260.58A.     Change 1 issued March 2017.  Added A-RNP to all sections to enable development of A-RNP IFPs.  8260.52B being drafted now to add RNP AR departure criteria and to incorporate the content of Order 8260.42B.  Expected publication late 2018.

8260.59.    Issued January 2013.
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18-02-342 Charting “NA When Local Weather Not Available” for Alternate 
Airports
• Summary: Policy within Order 8260.19 for charting of note, “NA When 


Local Weather Not Available” has led to inconsistent charting within the 
Terminal Procedures Publication (TPP). Recommendation is to add this 
note for all procedures with alternate minimums, or to add one general 
note to the TPP that applies to all procedures with alternate minimums, or 
to not chart a note (rely on education instead). 


• Actions:
– FPAG: work with Flight Operations Group regarding alternate WX 


requirements and possible policy changes and report back
• Current status:


– Issue still to be worked between FPAG and Flight Operations Group







